Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

OTHER AGENCIES AND ORGANIZATIONS
SCALAR CONSULTING GROUP INC.
The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT), District Four announces a public meeting to which all persons are invited.

DATES AND TIMES: Wednesday, June 29, 2022 (online) from 5:00 p.m. – 6:00 p.m. and Wednesday, June 29, 2022 (in-person) from 6:00 p.m. – 7:00 p.m.

PLACE: Osborne Community Center located at 1699 Wingfield St., Lake Worth, FL 33460

GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: Proposed Resurfacing, Restoration, and Rehabilitation (RRR) project along Lake Avenue and Lucerne Avenue from east of A Street to east of Golfview Road. The project will also include:

• Replacing or upgrading signing and pavement markings.

• Lighting retrofits and pedestrian signal upgrades (Lucerne Ave. at J. St.; Lucerne Ave. at Federal Highway; Lake Ave. at K St.; Lake Ave. at Federal Highway.

• Update existing ramps and detectable warnings to meet current ADA Standards.

The Public Information Meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, June 29, 2022, from 5:00 p.m. to 6:00 p.m. virtually via GoTo Meeting and in person from 6:00 p.m. to 7:00 p.m. at the Osborne Community Center, located at 1699 Wingfield St., Lake Worth, FL 33460. To register to join the virtual meeting please use the following link: https://tinyurl.com/sr802. Participants can also use their phone by dialing into +1(631)992-3221; Access code: 562-360-529. If using a mobile device, the free “GoToWebinar” application will be required to attend. The meeting will have an open house format and staff will be available to answer questions and provide assistance at any time during the meeting.

Notices are being sent to all property owners and tenants located within 300 feet of the project and to other public officials, regulatory agencies, organizations, and individuals interested in the project. FDOT solicits public participation without regard to race, color, national origin, age, sex, religion, disability, or family status.

A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: July Jimenez, PE, FDOT Project Manager, at (954) 777-4415, toll free at 1(866) 336-8435, ext. 44159, or via email at july.jimenez@dot.state.fl.us.

Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 7 days before the workshop/meeting by contacting: July Jimenez, PE, FDOT Project Manager, at (954) 777-4415, toll free at 1(866) 336-8435, ext. 4415, or via email at july.jimenez@dot.state.fl.us. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).

For more information, you may contact: July Jimenez, PE, FDOT Project Manager, at (954) 777-4415, toll free at 1(866) 336-8435, ext. 4415, or via email at july.jimenez@dot.state.fl.us
